POLICE COMMISSION SPECIAL MEETING NOVEMBER 22, 2021

1. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting of the Police Commission was called to order by Chairperson Jenna Caulfield at 5:01 P.M. in the Main Meeting Room of the Simsbury Town Offices. In attendance were Commissioner Michael Long, Commissioner Terry Fogarty, Commissioner Tenesha Grant, Commissioner Travis Schweizer, Chief Nicholas Boulter and Deputy Chief Chris Davis.

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

3. FISCAL YEAR 2023

The Commissioners discussed the needs for the police department which included increase in staffing and increasing the overtime budget. Based on the average rates of 1.8-2.1 officers per 1,000 residents and with Simsbury's population 25,000, Simsbury needs to have between 45 and 53 sworn officers to fall between the averages.

The draft priority list will be updated to reflect the need for one detective and three patrol officers in addition to the two traffic officers and one civilian accreditation specialist that were already listed.

4. ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Long made motion to adjourn at 5:53 P.M., seconded by Commissioner Grant. All were in favor and the motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Jenna Caulfield, Chairperson

/kc